
Spring Grove Baseball Association        
July 26, 2022 

6:00pm                                  
                                                

 
Welcome: Meeting called to order at 6:00PM at the Spring Grove Tech Center 
 
Attendees: Kyle Furhman, Jennifer Sipe, Josh Fishel, Pat Craig 
 
Guests:  Damian Sipe, Jason Trayer 
 
President’s Report, submitted by Kyle Fuhrman:  

o Fundraising and Fields board positions open.   
▪ One person showed interest during sign ups related to fundraising. 
▪ Jason and Damian are both interested in the fields position. 

o Jefferson mid-field needs tilled and sprayed for weeds.  Jefferson upper field needs a bench moved, raise 
home base and other issues. 

o Kyle will be organizing the concessions and field maintenance needs for the Colonial Tournament on Labor Day 
Weekend.  Notes from June meeting below: 

▪ Josh, Damian, Mike and Traci will help at the Stoverstown field 
▪ Pat will make sure that there are volunteers for the Jefferson field. 
▪ SGBA will need to supply all food for the concession stands 
▪ SGBA will use the field maintenance equipment found at each field 
▪ Kyle will check with the high school players to see if there is interest in working the concession 

stand.  We would pay them $10 per hour. 
o We will not be continuing concessions at Jefferson field for the fall season 

 
Vice President’s report, submitted by Traci Gesell: 

o No report 
 
Treasurer’s Report, submitted by Connie Wentz: 

o No report 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Secretary’s Report, submitted by Jennifer Sipe: 

o Reported the registration from the website. 
▪ Approximately 133+ players registered = 9 teams 7U+ and 6 teeball teams 
▪ Any late requests for registration will be placed on a waitlist and added if possible 

 
Equipment Director, submitted by Pat Craig: 

o Equipment pickup will be planned. 
 
Technology Director, submitted by Michael Nicholas: 

o Sent registration report to all board members prior to the meeting 
 
League Liaison, submitted by Blane Reichart: 

o No report 
 

Beginning Balance  

Deposits  

Withdrawals  

Ending Balance  



Player Agent/Player Development Director, submitted by Josh Fishel: 
o Mike Slagel from North Codorus suggested that SGBA get a rainwater catcher to help with the fields.  

Discussion was had around suggesting a service line from York Water with a lock on it. 
o Mike Slagel also informed SGBA that he wants to hold a field maintenance informational day for 

our coaches that use the fields. 
o We are planning a parent’s meeting for 9/7/22 for 9U and under and 9/8/22 for 11U and up. 
o Josh is handling the planning for the wiffle ball tournament planned for October 1. 

 
Open Floor: 

o Ray Lopez presented fundraising ideas from Leading Edge Fundraising.  SGBA decided to proceed with 
selling cookie dough.  We will kickoff the fundraiser during the parent’s meetings. 

o Damian mentioned that Doug Sohnleitner (owner of Subway in Spring Grove) is interested in donating to 
SGBA.  

o Damian is also working on a golf fundraiser at Briarwood.  We are planning for September or October 
2023. 

o Jason Trayer expressed issue with the 16-19 and 14U age groups in the spring. 
o Suggestions were made to add a home run derby ($2 to enter) to the end of season bash. 

 

Announcements: The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday August 30, 2022 at 6:00 PM at Jefferson Borough office. 
 

Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 8:04 PM 
 

 

Respectfully submitted  
     

     Jennifer Sipe, Secretary 


